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Employee
FreeChoice
ChoiceAct
Act
Moving
Forward
Ahead
of Schedule:
Is Your
Employee Free
Moving
Forward
Ahead
of Schedule:
Is Your
Company
Ready?
Company Ready?
March
March 13,
13, 2009
2009
After
weeks of
of pro-labor
pro-labor efforts
efforts to
toboost
boostpopular
popularand
andcongressional
congressional support
support for
for the
thepassage
passage of
of the
the historic
historicEmployee
Employee Free
Free
After weeks
Choice
on March
March
Choice Act
Act ("EFCA"),
("EFCA"), EFCA
EFCAwas
wasintroduced
introducedininthe
theU.S.
U.S.House
Houseof
ofRepresentatives
Representatives(H.R.
(H.R.1409)
1409) and
and Senate
Senate (S.
(S. 560)
560) on
10,
2009, months
months ahead
ahead of
of when
when was
was previously
previously expected.
expected. The
The bills
the same
same form
that had
had passed
passed the
the
10, 2009,
bills were
were introduced
introduced in
in the
form that
House
which stalled
stalled in
in the
the Senate
Senate by
by aa Republican
Republican filibuster.
passed, EFCA
EFCA will
the most
most sweeping
sweeping
House last
last year,
year, but
but which
filibuster. IfIfpassed,
will result
result in
in the
changes
National Labor
Labor Relations
changes to
to the
the National
Relations Act
Act ("NLRA")
("NLRA") since
since its
its passage
passagemore
more than
than 70
70 years
years ago.
ago. These
These changes
changes–- all
all of
of
which
will make
make it
it easier
easier for
for unions
unions to
to organize,
organize, obtain
contract and
and obtain
which are
are exceedingly
exceedingly labor-friendly
labor-friendly –- will
obtain an
an initial
initial contract
obtain stiff
stiff
penalties
substantial
penalties against
against employers
employers for
for alleged
alleged campaign
campaign and
and bargaining
bargaining infractions.
infractions. Is
Is your
your organization
organization ready
ready for
for the
the substantial
organizing
and fiscal
fiscal challenges
challenges EFCA
EFCA may
organizing and
may present
present for
for it?
it?

What
Does EFCA
EFCA Provide?
What Does
Provide?
EFCA
complete favor
favor of
of organized
organized
EFCAhas
hasthree
threekey
keycomponents,
components,each
eachofofwhich
whichsubstantially
substantially departs
departs from
from existing
existing law
law in
in complete
labor:
labor:

•• First,
EFCA
willwill
require
employers
toto
recognize
First,
EFCA
require
employers
recognizeunions
unionsas
asthe
therepresentative
representativeofoftheir
theiremployees
employeeson
on the
thesole
sole basis
basis
of
signed authorization
cards obtained
obtained from
from employees
employees by
by union
union organizers.
organizers. No
No longer
longer will
will employees
employees who
who
of signed
authorization cards
frequently
sign authorization
authorization cards
cards under
under pressure
to vote
vote against
against
frequently sign
pressure from
from union
union organizers
organizers have
have the
the opportunity
opportunity to
union
representation in
in a
a secret
secret ballot
ballot election-there
election-there is
is no
no mechanism
mechanism for
for employees
employees to
to ask
ask for
for an
an election.
election. Since
Since
union representation
authorization
cards are
the employer's
employer's knowledge,
knowledge, there
is likely
likely to
to be
be no
no "campaign"
"campaign"
authorization cards
are typically
typically solicited
solicited without
without the
there is
period
a union.
union. Currently,
Currently, election
election campaigns
campaigns provide
provide
period before
before an
an employee
employee is
is asked
asked to
to decide
decide whether
whether they
they want
want a
the
opportunity for
for employees
employees to
to acquire
acquire information
information from
fromboth
bothsides
sides on
on the
theissues,
issues, ask
ask questions,
questions, challenge
challenge
the opportunity
representations
note
representations made
made by
by the
the union
union and
andgain
gaininformation
informationto
toevaluate
evaluatethe
theunion's
union's"pitch."
"pitch." ItIt is
is important
important to
to note
that
EFCA provides
that EFCA
providesno
nosimilar
similar card-check
card-checkrights
rights for
for employees
employees who
who want
want to
to decertify
decertify an
an incumbent
incumbent union.
union.
•• Second,
EFCA
Second,
EFCAwill
willmandate
mandateinterest
interestarbitration
arbitrationofofthe
theterms
termsofofaafirst
firstcontract
contractcovering
covering aa period
period of
of two
two years if
the
parties do
do not
not reach
reach agreement
agreement within
within 120
120 days
days of
of the
the commencement
commencement of
of the
the negotiation
negotiationprocess.
process. Federal
Federal
the parties
arbitrators
will be
be given
given the
the power
power to
to decide
decide what
what private
private businesses
businesses can
can and
pay workers
arbitrators will
and cannot
cannot afford
afford to
to pay
workers in
in
wages
wages and
and provide
provide to
to them
them in
in benefits
benefits as
as well
well as
as what
what work
work rules
rules make
make sense
sensefor
for their
their daily
daily operations.
operations. Interest
Interest
arbitration
applies even
even if
the union
union engages
engages in
arbitration applies
if the
in bad-faith
bad-faith bargaining
bargaining in
in order
order to
to get
get there.
there.
•• Third,
EFCA
willwill
impose
treble
damages
Third,
EFCA
impose
treble
damagesononemployers
employerswho
whoare
arefound
foundtotohave
haveterminated
terminatedemployees
employees in
in connection
connection
with
organizing drives
contract negotiations,
negotiations, and
and impose
impose penalties
the
with organizing
drives or
or first
first contract
penalties of
of up
up to
to $20,000
$20,000 per
per violation
violation of
of the
NLRA.
issue injunctions
to stop
stop or
or reverse
reverse an
an employer's
employer'sbusiness
business decisions
decisions
NLRA. ItIt also
also authorizes
authorizes federal
federal courts
courts to
to issue
injunctions to
(e.g.,
mergers, layoffs,
layoffs, transfers
transfers of
of operations,
operations, facility
closures, etc.)
believes they
by
(e.g., mergers,
facility closures,
etc.) ifif itit believes
they are
are motivated
motivated in
in part
part by
such
What may
may not
not be
be surprising
surprising is
no penalties
penalties are
in
such union-related
union-related activity.
activity. What
is that
that no
are included
included for
for union
union intimidation
intimidation in
the
organizing or
or bargaining
bargaining processes.
processes.
the organizing

What Is
Is the
the Current
CurrentPolitical
PoliticalClimate
Climatefor
forEFCA's
EFCA'sPassage?
Passage?
What
Duane
political
Duane Morris'
Morris' Government
Government Affairs
Affairs LLC,
LLC,our
ourfirm's
firm'saffiliated
affiliated governmental
governmental consulting
consultingentity,
entity, is
is monitoring
monitoring the
the political
climate
for EFCA's
EFCA's passage
some Democratic
Democratic Party
Party supporters
supportersof
ofEFCA
EFCA have
have expressed
expressed concern
concern
climate for
passage on
on aa daily
daily basis.
basis. Although
Although some
about
its ramifications
ramifications for
for the
thebusiness
business community,
community,particularly
particularlyininthe
thecurrent
currenteconomic
economicrecession,
recession,EFCA
EFCA is
is widely
widely expected
expected
about its
to
pass either
in its
its current
currentform
formor
orininaaversion
versionvery
veryclose
closetotoit.it.President
PresidentObama
Obamawas
wasaaco-sponsor
co-sponsorofofEFCA
EFCA when
when he
he was
was a
a
to pass
either in
senator,
and he
he has
has continued
continued to
to be
be aa supporter
supporter of
of organized
organized labor
labor as
as aa whole
whole and
and EFCA
EFCA in
In aa White
White House
House
senator, and
in particular.
particular. In
interview
last month
monthaddressing
addressing the
theeconomic
economic stimulus
stimuluspackage,
package,President
President Obama
Obama reiterated
reiterated his
his support
supportfor
forEFCA
EFCA and
and
interview last
discussed
that EFCA
EFCA would
can
discussed the
the business
business community's
community's contention
contention that
would increase
increase the
the costs
costs of
of doing
doing business
business at
at aa time
time when
when it
it can
be
"I don't
don't buy
buy the
the argument
argument that
thatproviding
providingworkers
workers with
withcollective-bargaining
collective-bargaining rights
rights somehow
somehow
be least
least afforded,
afforded, stating:
stating: "I
weakens
got workers
workers who
who have
have decent
decent pay
pay and
and benefits,
benefits,
weakens the
the economy
economy or
or worsens
worsens the
the business
businessenvironment.
environment. If
If you've
you've got
they're
also customers
customers for
for businesses."
businesses." And
And just
just last
last week,
week, Obama
Obama told
told the
theAFL-CIO's
AFL-CIO's Executive
Executive Council
Council at
annual
they're also
at its
its annual
meeting
that "as
"as we
we confront
confront this
this [economic]
[economic] crisis
crisis .. ... .and
andpass
pass the
the Employee
Employee Free
Free Choice
meeting that
ChoiceAct,
Act,II want
want you
you to
to know
know that
that
you
will always
always have
have aa seat
seat at
at the
thetable."
table."The
Thecongressional
congressionalleadership
leadership has
has suggested
suggested the
the Senate
Senate will
willaddress
address the
theEFCA
EFCA in
you will
in
late
April of
year.
late April
of this
this year.

What Can
Can Employers
Workplace?
What
Employers Do
Do to
to Protect
Protect Their
Their Workplace?
Employers
contact their
their congressional
congressional representatives
representatives to
to explain
explain how
how their
their businesses
businesses may
be negatively
Employers may
may want
want to
to contact
may be
negatively
impacted
by EFCA.
EFCA. They
employees and
and workplace.
workplace.
impacted by
Theymay
mayalso
alsobe
bewondering
wonderingwhat
what they
they could
could be
be doing
doing now
now to
to protect
protect their
their employees
In
our December
December 3,
3, 2008
2008 Alert,
Alert, we
we laid
laid out
outaa10-step
10-stepapproach
approachto
toEFCA,
EFCA, which
which employers
employers may
may wish
wish to
to consider
consider when
when
In our
analyzing
to be
be the
the target
target of
of aa union-organizing
union-organizing effort.
effort. Employers
Employers may
may also
also want
ensure that
they
analyzing their
their potential
potential to
want to
to ensure
that they
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implement
best practices,
practices, conduct
conduct supervisory
supervisory and
and employee
employee training
training and
and have
have aa rapid
rapid response
response team
team and
and organizing
organizing
implement best
campaign
place.
campaign in
in place.

About Duane
Duane Morris
About
Morris
Duane
EFCA Task
Duane Morris'
Morris' EFCA
TaskForce
Forcehas
hasprepared
preparedaadetailed
detailedEmployer's
Employer's Guide
Guideto
to EFCA
EFCAtotoassist
assistemployers
employerswith
with preparing
preparing their
their
workforces for
for the
the impact
impactof
ofEFCA.
EFCA. Duane
Duane Morris
Morris will
will also
also be
be addressing
addressing EFCA
EFCA and
workforces
andproviding
providing its
its suggestions
suggestions for
for meeting
meeting
EFCA's challenges
and
EFCA's
challengesininits
its upcoming
upcoming Workplace
WorkplaceLaw
Lawand
andPractice
PracticeSeminar
SeminarSeries,
Series,totobe
beheld
heldat
at the
the following
following times
times and
locations across
locations
across the
the country.
country.

May 5, 2009: Philadelphia
May 14, 2009: Washington, D.C.
May
May 20,
20, 2009: San Diego

May 12,
12, 2009: Chicago
May 19,
May
19, 2009:
2009: San
San Francisco
Francisco
2009: New
New York
York City
May 21, 2009:

About
Duane Morris
Government Affairs
Affairs LLC
LLC
About Duane
Morris Government
Duane
lobbies Congress
Congress on
bills on
on
Duane Morris
Morris Government
Government Affairs
Affairs LLC,
LLC,aawholly-owned
wholly-owned subsidiary
subsidiary of
of the
the firm,
firm, lobbies
on this
this and
and similar
similar bills
behalf
clients.
behalf of
of their
their clients.

For Further
For
Further Information
Information
If
you have
have any
any questions
questions regarding
regarding the
the EFCA
EFCA or
If you
or Duane
Duane Morris'
Morris' seminar
seminar series,
series, or
or would
would like
like aa free
free copy
copy of
of our
our proprietary
proprietary
EFCA Taskforce,
&
Employer's Guide
Guide to
EFCA, please
Employer's
to EFCA,
pleasecontact
contact any
any memberof
memberof the
the EFCA
Taskforce,any
anymember
member of
of the
the Employment
Employment &
Immigration Practice
Practice Group,Duane
Group,Duane Morris
whom you
you are
are regularly
regularly
Immigration
Morris Government
Government Affairs
AffairsLLC
LLCororthe
theattorney
attorneyininthe
the firm
firm with
with whom
in
contact.
in contact.

